
 

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY 
Jim Gray Ronnie Bastin 
Mayor Commissioner 
 

TO:   Mayor Jim Gray 
  Urban County Council   

  
_____________________ 

FROM:   Chief Mark Barnard 
  Lexington Police Department 
 

CC:   Commissioner Ronnie Bastin 
  Department of Public Safety 
 

DATE:   October 11, 2017 
 

SUBJECT: Memorandum of Understanding – Transylvania University’s Department of Public Safety 
 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Request 

Authorization to accept the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) – Transylvania University’s 

Department of Public Safety relating to University Facilities 
 
Why are you requesting? 

The purpose of this MOU is to establish an agreement with the Lexington Division of Police, 
Division of Fire and Transylvania’s Department of Public Safety.   The parties have 

determined that as entities which have certain responsibilities for the safety of staff, students and 

visitors of the University, and the citizens of the City of Lexington, and that the common good 

would be served by an agreement between the parties outlining responsibilities with respect to 

the buildings and grounds located on Transylvania University property.  We are requesting 

approval from the Urban County Council to authorize Mayor Gray to sign the attached 

agreement.  Upon signing, please forward a copy to the Chief’s Office.  There will be no 

budgetary impact.   
 

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years?   

N/A 
 

Are the funds budgeted? N/A 
 

File Number:  - 1120-17 
 

Director/Commissioner: Mark Barnard, Chief 
    Lexington Police Department 
 

MB/rmh 


